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June 3, 2015
I.
OPENING BUSINESS
A. Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:17 PM.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Kaleena Thompson, Alesa Walters, Sonja Warden and Susan Gattis.  Dawne Swank, Assistant Principal, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Rhonda Wilson, and Geraldine Mack awere also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 14-64 – Kaleena Thompson made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the May 6, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 14-65 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the May 6, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
D. Activity Budget: Council reviewed the May financial report and activity budget, dated May 1-31, 2015 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 14-66– Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the May financial report and activity budget.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
III. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Lillie Shaw and Katherine Simpson, Elizabethtown High School’s First Ever Early Graduates: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Lillie Shaw and Katherine Simpson were our first early graduates.  Both of these students applied for early graduation last fall and met the requirements outlined in Senate Bill 61 that are needed to graduate.  These requirements include meeting proficiency in all 4 EOC courses and benchmarks on the ACT in reading, English, and math.  
IV. OLD BUSINESS: 
A. Minority Parent Election Results: Mr. Smallwood introduced Geraldine Mack and congratulated her for being elected to this position. Since the Council must maintain a higher teacher/parent ratio, and with the addition of a parent member, Tanya Major was elected to serve as our additional teacher member.  Mr. Smallwood welcomed Ms. Mack and Ms. Major to the Council as well as new teacher members Rhonda Wilson and Corey Yates.  He thanked outgoing teacher members Alesa Walters and Kaleena Thompson for their service to the Council.  
V. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Compulsory Attendance Requirement for Eligibility to Participate in Final Exam Exemptions and Senior Activities:  Mr. Smallwood discussed this proposal with the Council. This would mean that any senior who has accrued 6 or more unexcused absences would not be eligible for final exam exemptions or to participate in senior activities such as the senior walk, senior breakfast, and the graduation ceremony.  Discussion was undertaken by the Council members.  Some concerns were discussed as was the possibility of additions to this proposal.  It was decided to look into this matter further and discuss at the next meeting.   
VI. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that several personnel positions were currently open.  
A. Math Position

B. FMD Position

C. Pep Club Sponsor

D. Homecoming Parade/Ceremony Coordinator 

E. Department Head Chairperson for English, Math, Science, Social Studies, Arts & Humanities, and CTE/PE & Health

VII. NEXT MEETING DATE:  TBD
VIII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 14-67 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the meeting to adjourn at 5:56 p.m.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
